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Country Pond Fish & Game Club 
Volume 09-03 March 2009 Est. 1903 

* Celebrating Over 100 Years of Community Service in New Hampshire * 

2009 CMP SHOOTS BEGIN IN MARCH 

The 2009 CMP season is getting underway with this years first shoot on Saturday, March 21st from 
9:30AM to 11:30AM at the club. The CMP shoots are designed for rifle competition with military 
service rifles. Check out the article inside for more details and a full schedule. 

 

CPF&G ANNUAL GAME DINNER—MARCH 15 

Food donations needed—please see flyer at the back of this newsletter for more 
information.      

  

.22 STEEL PLATE SHOOTS 
Country Pond Fish & Game Club is hosting .22 Rimfire Rifle Plate Shoots again this year. To participate in these 
events, all you need is a .22 rifle, several magazines or speed loaders, and .22 rimfire (but not .22 Magnum) 
ammunition. Our next shoot is on Sunday, March 1. Check out the article inside for more details and directions to 
the schedule. 

 

INDOOR PIN SHOOTS HAVE STARTED 

See flyer in this newsletter for this year’s dates. If you have any question, please contact Sharon 
Theobald at 978-374-8061 or Shootinlady655@aol.com .  
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WELCOME TO OUR NEW 

MEMBERS 
At our club’s most recent General 

Meeting 30 new members were voted 
into the club. Welcome--we’re 
delighted that you’ve joined our 
membership. We’re looking forward to 
getting to know you on the ranges and 
at our social events. Our newest club 

members are: Mark Qveiros, 

Theodore May, Arthur Bonin, 

Sidney Thurlow, George  Rich, 

Richard Littlefield, Robert Cabral, 

Scott Ouellette, Nellie Poeltl, Kevin 

Poeltl, Charles Mcrobbie III, Mark 

Scanlan, Alan Rolfe, Jeffrey Ericson 

Jr., Anthony Savat, Nicolas Cantone, 

Mohammad Aburizeq, Scott G. 

Thornbury, Wendy Menard, Karen 

Kilcup, Christopher Chimera, Chase 

Brackett, Gray Morrison Sr., Sue B. 

Morrison,  Craig Walker, Frank 

Kasabian, George Schiller Jr., Glenn 

Steele, Jason Piterak, and John 

Vanderpot. 

 

 

       RANGE CLOSURES 
Please be aware of the following 

Range Closures, which are reflected on 
the Monthly Calendar. 

All Ranges: 

No occurrences during March. 

 

Indoor Range: 

Wednesday, March 4 from 6:30PM-
9:00PM Pistol League Banquet 

Thursday, March 12 from 6:30PM-
10:30PM for Indoor Pinshoot 

Friday, March 13, 2009 from 
5:30PM -9:30PM for Boy Scout Troop 
267 Shoot. 

Sunday, March 15 from 10:00AM-
4:00PM for Game Dinner 

 Thursday, March 19 from 6:30PM-
9:00PM for General Meeting  

Sunday, March 22 from 4:30PM-
9:30 PM for JOAD Hall Use 

Thursday, March 26 from 6:30PM-
10:30PM for Indoor Pinshoot 

Mondays: Indoor Range Work 
6:00PM-8:00PM 

Tuesdays: Archery League 7:00PM-
10:00 PM 

Wednesdays: Center Fire Pistol 
League 5:30PM-800PM  

 

Outdoor Ranges:  

Sunday, March 1, from 12:00PM-
5:00PM for Steel .22 Plate Shoot  

Saturday, March 7, from 9:00AM-
12:00PM Set up for 3D Bow Shoot 

Sunday, March 8, 2009 from 
9:00AM-5:00PM Granite State Bow 

3D Shoot THIS INCLUDES THE 

TRAP RANGE 

Every Sunday 10:00AM-Noon for 
Trap and Membership Tours 

 

CLUB PHONE NUMBERS 
 

Hall and Indoor Ranges 
603-382-0062 

 

Answering Machine 
603-382-5681 

 

President: John Faro 
603-382-1071 

pistolman@aol.com  
 

Vice President: Sharon Theobald 
978-374-8061 

Shootinlady655@aol.com 
 

Secretary: John Cull 
603-329-5136 

jhculljr@msn.com  
 

Treasurer: Andrew Deardorff 
603-382-3434 

a-deardorff@comcast.net  
 

FFL Ordering Information 

Earl Tibbetts 

603-382-8024 
ertibb@myfairpoint.net  

 

Chief Range Officer:  

John De Young 
603-642-3246 

 
Newsletter Editors 

Rick Hawes 

603-642-8969 
rick.hawes@myfairpoint.net  

and 

Andy Deardorff 

603-382-3434 
a-deardorff@comcast.net 

 

FOR HALL RENTALS 

Contact Vice President 

Sharon Theobald 

978-374-8061 

shootinlady655@aol.com 
 

Country Pond Fish and Game 

Club Website on the Internet: 

www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com 
 

For CPF&G business email: 

cpfgclub@comcast.net 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 
These advertising services are provided 
as a convenience to our members and 
Country Pond Fish and Game Club 
assumes absolutely no responsibility 
for the products and services which 
may be advertised. Any transaction 
which occurs as a result of such 
advertising in the Club’s Newsletter is 
strictly a transaction between the buyer 
and seller and Country Pond Fish and 
Game Club’s sole responsibility is the 
posting of such notice in the 
Newsletter and no further liability is 
assumed.  

 

FOR SALE: 

Winchester Model 77 – .22 Semi-
Automatic Rifle (rare) in excellent 
condition. $150 

Winchester Model 70 – in .270 
caliber; includes muzzle brake and 
Leupold 3x9 scope. Only 5-rounds 
fired to sight it in. $700 or best offer. 
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Remington 870 Wingmaster – 12 
Gauge pump in mint condition. $200 

Marlin Model 81 - . 22 Rifle with 
scope in mint condition. $100 

Keltec Model P11 – 9mm pistol 

with 2-mags unfired NIB. $200 or best 
offer 

Reloading – Misc. Equipment and 
Supplies. 

Contact Jim at 603-382-9874 or at 
bigdaddy.303@comcast.net for info on 
these items 

__________________ 

 

SERVICES: 

ED LECLAIR CARPENTRY –  
General Home Repairs, Custom 
Kitchens and Baths, Additions, 
Garages, Decks, Renovations, Finish 
Work and Painting. Phone: 603-642-
7504 or Cell: 978-884-5179 License 
#046865. 

__________________ 

 

Interested in placing a free classified 

For Sale or Wanted ad in this 

Newsletter? 

 
All you have to do is write a 

personal classified ad and send it to the 
Newsletter Editor, Andrew Deardorff, 
at Country Pond Fish & Game Club,  

P.O. Box 124, Pond Street, Newton, 
NH 03858 or email to:  
a-deardorff@comcast.net.  Your entry 
may be edited due to space require-
ments. 

Please send your ads by the day 

after the monthly General Meeting 

to be included in the next Newsletter.  

 

RIMFIRE PISTOL LEAGUE 

ENDS ITS SEASON 

The 2008-2009 Rimfire Pistol 
League finished its last Wednesday 
shoot on February 11th. It seemed as 
though Mother Nature liked 
Wednesdays for major ice and snow 
storms - three of our league nights 
were hit by significant bad weather. 

But, the league members came through 
snow, sleet, freezing rain, and dark of 
night to shoot! 

Our league banquet is scheduled for 
March 4th at the club. Appetizers will 
be served at 6:30PM and dinner will be 
at 7:00PM. Dinner will be catered by 
Ron Sevigney. Ron did an excellent 
job last year and we are looking 
forward to his creations this year. 

If you would like to shoot next 
year's pistol league, plan on coming to 
the organization meeting scheduled for 
September 16th at 7:00PM at the club.  

Team standings and individual 
awards will be listed in the next 
newsletter! 

If you missed this league, don't miss 
out on the centerfire league that will be 
starting around March 11th. This is a 
10 week league where shooters 
practice and get help with technique 
and questions about centerfire pistols. 
There will be pizza and beverage 
available at the end of the 10 weeks. 
Dick Chavers will be the league 
chairman.  

As pistol league chairman, I want to 
thank Dick Chavers for being range 
officer and assisting me in getting the 
range ready for shoots. I want also to 
thank Steve Chase for being the league 
statistician and John Faro for helping 
me get through the year with my many 
questions. 

I hope to see you all in September. 

Steve Sousa 
shooter1911@hotmail.com 

 

NRA MEMBERSHIP 

DRIVE 
CPF&G is continuing our NRA 

Membership Drive. As an NRA-
affiliated club, it is important to us to 
support the NRA. By joining the NRA 
through CPF&G, $10 of the $35 fee is 
paid back to our club. To join, contact 
Lois DeYoung at 603-642-3246.  

 

ATTENTION RIFLE 

SHOOTERS! 
The 2009 CMP season gets 

underway this year with our first shoot 
on Saturday, March 21st from 9:30AM 
until 11:30AM at the club. The CMP 
shoots are designed for rifle 
competition with military service 
rifles. We use modified targets to 
simulate 100 yd, 200 yd and 600 yd 
ranges. We mix up the shoot using 
offhand, sitting/kneeling and prone 
positions. This year, besides using any 
proper bolt or semi-auto service rifle, 
there are two fun shoots scheduled for 
any AR-15 style rifle.  

Check out the schedule below or 
contact Steve Sousa 
(shooter1911@hotmail.com) for 
further information.  

Semi-Auto Shoots:   
21 March Saturday 9:30 - 11:30 
18 April Saturday 9:30 - 11:30 
31 May Sunday 12:30 - 2:30 
12 July Sunday 12:30 - 2:30 

13 Sept Saturday 9:30 - 11:30 
29 August Saturday 9:30 - 11:30 

Bolt Action Shoots: 
29 March Sunday 12:30 - 2:30 
11 April Saturday 9:30 - 11:30 

26 July Sunday 12:30 - 2:30 
16 August Sunday 12:30 - 2:30 
4 October Sunday 12:30 - 2:30 

AR-15 Shoots: 
27 June Saturday 9:30 - 11:30 

18 October Sunday 12:30 - 2:30 

 

CPF&G CLUB’S TRAVEL 

WEBSITE 
 Dear Fellow CPF&G Supporter: 

I want to thank you for your passion 
for Country Pond Fish and Game Club. 
Over the years you've supported 
Country Pond Fish & Game Club with 
your voice, your energy and your 
dollars. Now, we're proud to say, it's 
time to give you something back!  
Country Pond Fish & Game Club has a 
new membership service that actually 
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puts the "fun" into fundraising...and it 
won't cost you a penny. 

 Country Pond Fish and Game Club 
now has its own travel website at 
www.cpfgtravel.com! 

This new service is like having our 
own Expedia® just for CPF&G 
members and friends! Everything you 
need is right here. You get access 
to the same airlines, hotels and rental 
car companies, cruises and vacation 
packages you find on all the other 
major travel websites, and, best of all... 

     You get some of the lowest travel 
prices on the Internet! 

Getting great travel prices for you is 
fantastic, right? But, how is this going 
to help raise funds for CPF&G? 
Here's how it works - if you don't 
know, every time you use a travel 
website like Expedia®, the travel 
companies pay BIG commissions for 
your reservation. 

Well, now when you book travel on 
our website, Country Pond Fish & 
Game Club will receive royalties 
totaling a whopping 60% of those 
commissions! 

Why not take the Country Pond Fish & 
Game Club travel website for a "test 
drive" right now? I'm sure you'll like 
what you find and it would be a great 
way for us to kick off this new service.  

Try out our new website at: 
www.cpfgtravel.com 

Use our new travel website and while 
you are traveling you'll know you are 
supporting Country Pond Fish & Game 
Club! It’s that simple! 

Oh, and one more thing, 
please bookmark our new website. 
That way you'll be able to use it 
anytime you need travel.  
Thanks for your commitment to 
Country Pond Fish & Game Club and 
for trying out our travel service at 
www.cpfgtravel.com. 

Lois DeYoung, our Club Secretary, 
will be our “travel agent” should you 
need assistance booking online or have 

questions, please contact Lois at 

home- 603-642-3246, Cell 603-498-

002 or loisdeyoung@comcast.net. 

 

INDOOR PINSHOOTS  

The indoor pins shoots are 
under way and are held on the 
Thursday nights listed below. 
Setup and sign-in starts at 

6:30PM and shooting will begin at 
7:00 PM. 

Pinshoots are a big hit this year it 
takes many people to run these events 
and I would I like to thank those who 
help. 

Pappy (Bob) Richards who is 
always at the club early to sweep the 
range and set up the tables. Pappy also 
cleans the range on Tuesday and 
Saturday Mornings as his way of 
helping out at the club. WE THANK 
YOU. 

Chris Gordan has been cooking hot 
dogs for the shooters. Tom Moran is all 
around helper to me by working with 
Chris, signing in shooters and helping 
clean up at the end of the night. 

John ( Piney) Carr, has stepped up 
and is my second set of eyes on the 
range--his services as range officer are 
much appreciated. Last but not least by 
any means Jeremy Ruelas and Cliff 
Bassinette have been helping me out 
since we started the indoor pins. They 
help with range officer duties and 
ALWAYS are there at the end to 
sweep up and help put things away. It 
means a lot and I thank each and every 
one very much! Running these events 
takes time and help. Joining in can be 
fun and it supports your club. Join in 
and have more fun! Come on down and 
give the shoot a try.  

 The doors open for sign in at 6:30 
PM. We will be using the same format 
as we do for outdoor pins. Mark your 
calendars!  

FEB  26, 2009 

MARCH 12 & 26, 2009 

APRIL 9 & 23, 2009 

MAY 14 & 28, 2009 

JUNE 11 & 25, 2009 

JULY 9 & 23, 2009 

AUGUST 13 & 27, 2009 

SEPTEMBER 10 & 24, 2009 

All sights and calibers welcome.  
Centerfire cost is $7.00.  .22 rimfire 
after centerfire is $5.00.  For directions 
and more information go to:   

 www. countrypondfishandgameclub.com 

ALL PINSHOOTS ARE OPEN 

TO THE PUBLIC! Any questions 
call or write Sharon Theobald 978-374-
8061 or Shootinlady655@aol.com 

 

.22 RIMFIRE PLATE 

SHOOTS 
Each match will be two relays of 

five stations. The match will be shot in 
squads, limited to 15 shooters. Each 
squad will be able to complete the 
match in about 55 minutes, so a new 
squad will shoot every hour. Squads 
will be assigned on a first come, first 
served basis. 

Match Schedule, Results, and 
detailed information about rules and 
procedures can be found at 
http://www.pineywoodsplace.com/cpfg
22ps.html. 

The matches are open to the general 
public. All guns chambered in .22 
Short, Long, or Long Rifle may be 
used, regardless of type or sights. 
Registration is from 11:00 to 11:45am, 
and the first match of the day starts at 
noon. Cost per shooter for your first 
match of the day is $5.00 for CPF&G 
members and $8.00 for non-members. 
Juniors (under 16) shoot for free with a 
paid adult. Cost for additional matches 
shot on the same day is $3.00 each for 
everyone (Juniors still shoot free). 

The kitchen will be open for food 
and drink from 11:30am to around 
2:30pm.  

The remaining matches this season 
will be held March 1st, and April 5th. 
Hope to see you there! 

John Carr & Dan George 
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2009 CHILI COOK-OFF 

RESULTS 
On Sat. Feb. 21st 2009, CPF&G held its 
annual Chili Cook Off. There were 60 
guests trying out some of the BEST 
Chili ever made! Out of that 13 were 
contestants. 
The contestants this year were: 
Richard Chavers, Laura Charron, Chris 
Cook, Jeff Spencer, Barbara Black, 
Wendy Menard, ”MYSTERY 
GUEST”, Jen Kiarsis, Becky 
Suchovsky, Rene` Spencer, Kegan 
Spencer, Mitzy Skinner and Angie 
Szot. To these people we say a very big 
THANK YOU for entering this year 
and donating your time and chili to the 
event. 
The club made $278.00 on this event. 
A 50/50 raffle was held with the 
winner receiving $53.00. The other 
50% was included in the event total. 
Although it was a smaller then usual 
turn out everyone who did attend had a 
good time and great food. 
 
The Winners for this year are  
1st Place was a three way Tie between 
Jeff Spencer, Chris Cook and Richard 
Chavers. 
2nd Place, Angie Szot 

3rd  Place, Wendy Menard ….They 

have the  2009 “Bragging Rights”…..
 

 

Other people who helped to make this 
event a success were….. 
Mike Sorenson (House Chili) Jeff 
Theobald (Did all the electrical) Tom 
Moran, Chris Gordon, Chris Cook, Jim 
Yurik, Steve Sousa, John Cull and 
Judy Coulombe. To all these wonderful 
people a BIG Thank You!  
 Sharon Theobald 
The next Fund Raising Event is the 
Spaghetti Dinner on Sat. April 25h 
5pm. – 6:30pm,   Hope to see you all 
there! 
 

FFL FEES AND RULES 

Firearms up to $600: $10 fee. 

Firearms $601 & up: $15 fee. 

Ammo & Accessories: 5% fee. 

All Transfers: $10 fee. 

Notice: Members who purchase on 
the Club’s FFL will be responsible for 
an additional $20 charge if products 
are shipped to the Club by FED/EX. 
Check to see how they ship. Ask for 
UPS or USPS. 

Important notice to members who 

order firearms themselves to be 

delivered to the Club. You MUST 

tell the sender that they must 
include an invoice or other form 
describing the firearms’ MAKE, 

MODEL, CALIBER, SERIAL 

NUMBER & NAME OF SENDER. 

There is a form available at the club 
for this purpose. If this information 
does not accompany the firearm IT 

WILL BE RETURNED TO 

SENDER. There is a $10.00 charge 
for receiving these firearms. 

Earl Tibbetts 
 

NEWSLETTERS BY 

EMAIL AND ON THE WEB 
CPF&G has almost 500 members 
receiving their newsletter via email 
every month. In addition to saving the 
club money (more than $5,000 per 
year), and saving time and effort for 
the people who fold, label and mail the 
Newsletters every month, these folks 
also receive up-to-date and timely 
information as it becomes available. 
Being on the club’s e-mail distribution 
list is a great way to receive your 
newsletter, to be provided with timely 
information, and to save the club 
money. If you’d like to be added to our 
list, please e-mail Andy Deardorff at  
a-deardorff@comcast.net. 

The club newsletter is also now 
available on our website—go to  

www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com 

and click on the “Members Only” tab.  
Enter the range door code access 

number, with asterisk (this is on your 
membership card), and you will be able 
to access not only this month’s 
newsletter and calendar, but previous 
editions as well! 

The Newsletter is usually sent out 

about a week before the first of 

every month. If you’re not receiving 

it in a timely fashion, please contact 

Andy. 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

If you are ready for winter to be 
over, raise your hand. I see a lot of 
hands out there. We have all had 
enough of the white stuff. 

This month’s premiere event will 
take place on Sunday March 15, from 1 
to 3 PM. Our annual Game Dinner is 
an event most if not all our members 
look forward to.  

This community service is open to 
our members, their families and the 
residents of Newton, NH. This is an 
opportunity to gather with other 
sportsmen and women to enjoy the 
bounty of nature and the success of our 
hunters.  

John Cull, Mike Sorenson and their 
kitchen magicians will be preparing 
and serving game, fish and fowl. 
Please join us on March 15 for an 
excellent meal and good conversation 
with our members. 

Also this month there is a .22 cal., 
Steel Plate Shoot on 03/01/09. Most 
people enjoy hearing the results of a 
well placed shot by the sound of 22 
rounds hitting plates, and not just the 
holes that are made in a paper target. 
Give it a try. I think you will like the 
competition.  

On 03/08/09 a Granite State 
Bowhunter shoot will be hosted by 
your club. If you are into Archery this 
is the best venue to hone your skills 
with bow and arrow. This sanctioned 
GSB course will be laid out by the 
experts and should be a good challenge 
to all participants.  
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We have two indoor Pin Shoots 
scheduled--one on the 12th and one on 
the 26th. Sharon and her crew will be 
there to run the shoots. All those who 
have participated in these events have 
enjoyed the evening of shooting and 
competition. Come on down to the club 
and give it a try. As Sharon always 
says, “bring your firearms.” “Once you 
see it you will want to shoot.” For 
times and details see the notice in this 
newsletter.  

FYI – The Junior Olympic Archery 
Division will be using our facility on 
Sunday March 22 from 5 to 9 PM for 
training and practice. These young 
folks are amazing shooters. The future 
of Archery as a sport seems to be in 
good hands from what I have seen 
observing these dedicated shooters.  
Keep in mind the indoor range will be 
closed to firearms while JOAD is using 
our facility.  

Thanks for taking the time to read 
this. “It’s your club.” “It is up to you.” 

John Faro, President 

 

POLITICAL NOTES 
Federal: This should not be a 

surprise to any gun owners who have 
not had their heads in the sand since 
last November. President Obama wants 

to reinstate President Clinton’s semi-
auto ban and add hundreds of firearms 
to the list to be banned. 

As for President Obama’s Vice 
President Joe Biden he recently 
bragged that “I’m the guy who 
originally wrote the assault weapons 
ban.” 

Speaker of the House Nancy Pelosi 
has also voted for the assault weapons 
ban. She has said that the Democrats 
will revisit guns “when the issue is 
ripe.” Translation – when we have 
control of both houses we will ban all 
the firearms we can. 

Eric Holder, the Attorney General 
of the United States, has stated that 
“Americans are a nation of cowards 
when it comes to racism.”  

Now you know what the top 
political figures in our country think of 
firearms and the every day people 
(YOU AND ME) of the United States. 

Now doesn’t that give you a warm 
and fuzzy feeling about our future? 

(Source – Someone who does not 
have his head in the sand. Me). 

New Hampshire: HB 160 Personal 
Protection Act – Do you know, under 
current New Hampshire law, you are 
not allowed to defend yourself if you 
are in a public place? In order for you 

to use deadly force to defend yourself, 
you must make a split second decision. 
Is the attacker “about to use deadly 
force” or “committing or about to 
commit a kidnapping or forcible sex 
offence”? You must be able to prove to 
police that you could not have safely 
retreated from the situation, or it will 
be you who goes to jail. 

House Bill 160 fixes the current law 
by saying that you may use deadly 
force in defense of your life “in any 
place you have a right to be.” No one 
should use deadly force unless they 
have to! No one should go to jail for 
justifiably using deadly force to defend 
oneself.  

(Source – Gun Owners of America) 

Massachusetts: Gun Owners Action 
League reports a new piece of 
legislation filed by Representative 
William Lantiqua of Lawrence to 
criminalize the possession of a rifle, 
shotgun or handgun with an expired 
license. Also this legislation would 
require all lawful gun owners to supply 
licensing authorities with photographs 
of all the rifles, shotguns and handguns 
they own. (Source – GOAL).  

John Faro, President 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

COUNTRY POND FISH & GAME CLUB  

March–May 2009 
 

THIS IS A GENERAL CALENDER WITH APPROVED EVENTS; PLEASE ALWAYS CHECK YOUR MONTHLY CALENDARS FOR 

RANGE CLOSURES, CHANGES, ADDITIONS AND CANCELLATIONS 

 

MARCH 

1 STEEL PLATE (22) SHOOT 12:00PM-5:00PM 

4 22 PISTOL BANQUET  6:30 PM (DINNER  7:00) 

5  BOD MEETING 7:00 PM 

7 OUTDOOR RANGE CLOSED FROM 9:00AM-
NOON( SETUP FOR GSB SHOOT) 

8 GSB ARCHERY SHOOT  7:00AM -5:00PM 

11 CENTER FIRE PISTOL LEAGUE 5:30PM-
8:00PM 

12 INDOOR PIN SHOOT 6:30PM – 10:00 PM 

13 BOY SCOUT SHOOT 6:00PM-9:00PM 

15 GAME DINNER 1:00 PM-3:00 PM 

19 GENERAL MEETING   7:00 PM 

21 CMP(SEMI-AUTOSHOOT) 9:30AM-11:30AM 

22  JOAD HALL USE 5:00PM-9:00PM 

26 INDOOR PIN SHOOT 6:30PM – 10:00 PM 

29 CMP (BOLT ACTION) 12:30PM-2:30PM 

TRAP EVERY SAT. 1:00PM-3:00PM    

TRAP EVERY SUN.10:00AM -12 :00PM   

WINTER TRAP LEAGUE SUN. 12:00PM-3:00 PM 

WEDS CENTERFIRE PISTOL LEAGUE 5:30PM-
8:00PM  

TUES ARCHERY 700-10:00 PM 

INDOOR RANGE WORK EVERY  
MON.6:00PM-8:00PM 

 

 

 

APRIL 

 2 BOD MEETING 7:00 PM 

5 WINTER TRAP BANQUET 12:00PM-3:00 PM 

5  STEEL PLATE (22) SHOOT 12:00-5:00 

9 INDOOR PIN SHOOT 6:30PM – 10:00 PM 

11 CMP (BOLT ACTION) 9:30AM-11:30AM 

12  COWBOY HIGH NOON (12:00 PM) 

16 GENERAL MEETING     7:00 PM  

18  CMP (  SEMI-AUTO SHOOT )9:30AM-11:30AM 

23 INDOOR PIN SHOOT 6:30PM – 10:00 PM 

25 OUTDOOR PIN SHOOT 8:00 AM – 1:00 PM 

25 SPAGHETTI DINNER  5:00pm – 6:30 PM 

TRAP EVERY SAT. 1:00PM-3:00PM                                                                                

TRAP EVERY SUN.10:00AM -12:00PM   

TUES ARCHERY 700-10:00 PM 

WEDS  CENTERFIRE PISTOL LEAGUE 5:30PM-
8:00PM  

INDOOR RANGE WORK EVERY  MON.6:00PM-
8:00PM 

 

 

MAY    

7 BOD MEETING 7:00PM 

9 WORK PARTY 8:00 AM- 4:00 PM 

10  COWBOY HIGH NOON (12:00 PM) 

14 INDOOR PIN SHOOT 6:30PM – 10:00 PM 

21 GENERAL MEETING     7:00 PM 

28 INDOOR PIN SHOOT 6:30PM – 10:00 PM 

30 OUTDOOR PIN SHOOT 8:00 AM – 1:00 PM 

30 SPAGHETTI DINNER  5:00PM – 6:30 PM 

31 CMP (SEMI-AUTOSHOOT)12:30 PM-2:30 PM 

31 JOAD HALL USE 5:00PM-9:00PM 

       TRAP EVERY SAT. 1:00PM-3:00PM 

TRAP EVERY SUN.10:00AM -12:00PM        

TRAP EVERY TUES. NIGHT. 6:00PM-8:00PM  

WEDS  CENTERFIRE PISTOL LEAGUE 5:30PM-
8:00PM ( May 20 last night of Pistol league) 

RIFLE LEAGUE EVERY MON NIGHT 6:00PM-
8:00PM 
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To: All members and friends of CPF&G 

Please use our new travel website. 

CPFGTRAVEL.COM 
Country Pond Fish & Game Club’s 

Travel Website 
 

• Book flights, hotels & cars 

• Take a cruise or tour 

• Order Red Sox and Patriots tickets 

• Send flowers, gifts or fruit 

• Plan a hunting or fishing trip 

 

Using CPF&Gtravel.com instead of Travelocity or Expedia is a great way to 

raise funds for CPF&G. 

 

If you have any questions or need assistance using our travel webpage contact 

our “travel agent” Lois DeYoung at 603-642-3246 or loisdeyoung@comcast.net 
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                ATTENTION CENTER FIRE PISTOL SHOOTERS 

 
LATE WINTER IS HERE, AND THAT MEANS THE CPF&G CENTERFIRE PISTOL LEAGUE IS READY 

TO BEGIN FOR THE 2009 SEASON. 

 

The first match is currently scheduled for  

Wednesday March 11
th

 

from 6 to 8 pm 

(Range is open earlier for practice) 

 

The course of fire will be a modified NRA Gallery match consisting of 3 stages of 10 shots each: slow, timed, 
and rapid fire, all at a distance of 50 feet. 

 

The modifications are: 

1.                Shooting position may be two handed 
(Traditionalists will still be using the offhand position) 

 

2.              The rapid fire stage will be 20 seconds 
 

This is a very informal league, primarily for fun, and to allow any shooters of any skill to come and shoot with 
other center fire shooters, exchange ideas and techniques and improve their skill. 

 

We keep score, but only so you can see if you are improving as the league progresses. There are no winners or 
losers, just shooting buddies. 

 

There are no teams so if you can’t come some nights, it doesn’t matter. 

 

EQUIPMENT: 

Ear & eye protection 

 

Any Club legal caliber pistol or revolver (no .460, .480, .500, etc.) of .32 caliber up, with any type of sights. 

 

Since we are only punching paper, and low recoil will help you during the timed and rapid fire stages, light 
cartridge loads are recommended. 

 

Typically hot coffee and donut holes will be available each night. 

 

We probably will run the league about 8 or 10 weeks depending on how the members vote. The typical fee will 
be in the $3 to $4 range, just to cover expenses. 

 

 

For more information, contact: 

 

Dick Chavers – 603-362-4867 or rchavers@myfairpoint.net 
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Country Pond Fish and Game Club 

2009  INDOOR REAL PINSHOOTS 

                                   

Indoor pins will be held on the following Thursday nights. 

 

                                        MARCH 12 & 26, 2009 

APRIL 9 & 23, 2009 

MAY 14 & 28, 2009 

JUNE 11 & 25, 2009 

JULY 9 & 23, 2009 

AUGUST 13 & 27, 2009 

SEPTEMBER 10 & 24, 2009 
 

• REGISTRATION AND SET-UP 6:30 

• ANY SIGHTS 

• CENTER FIRE COST $7.00 

• .22 RIM FIRE AFTER CENTER FIRE. COST $5.00 

 

 For more information contact:  

         Sharon Theobald  - 978-374-8061 or 

         ShootinLady655@aol.com 

Directions to the club: 

         http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/directionstoclub.htm 
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COUNTRY POND FISH & GAME CULB 

2009 Winter Handicap Tournament 

UP DATED DATES DUE TO SNOW CLOSURES 

 

1. Will be held starting on Sunday January 4, 2009 at approximately noon after regular 
Trap Shooting. 

 

2. Tournament will last for 10 weeks through March 29, 2009 

 

3. Each participant will shoot 50 targets each week from yardages listed below.  

 

4. If any week is missed by a shooter the 50 birds can be made up the following week at 
the longer yardage. 

 

5. Cost will be $15.00 each week with $6.00 going to the club for targets and  $5.00 
going for weekly prizes for blind draw partners paying 2 places divided 60% for first and 
40% for second and $4.00 toward prizes and the awards banquet. 

 

January   4     at  20 Yards               February  22  at 25 Yards 

 January  25   at  21 Yards                March      1   at 26 Yards   

February  1    at  22 Yards                March      15 at  26 Yards 

February   8   at  23 Yards                March   22   at 27 Yards 

February  15 at  24 Yards                March     29   at 27 Yards 

 

        REMINDER THERE IS NO TRAP ON MARCH 8th 

ALL RANGES ARE CLOSED 
 

The Club is Hosting a Granite State Bow shoot on March 8th so all ranges will be 
closed.  The last shoot will be on March 29th and the Banquet & Fun Shoot will be on 
April 5, 2009 unless there is a blizzard cancellation. 
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Annual Game Dinner 

Scheduled for 

March 15, 2009 

Our Club will host its annual Game Dinner on Sunday, March 15th from 1:00 to 3:00 
PM.  This event is one of many ways CPF&G shows its community spirit by inviting the 
residents of the Town of Newton, our neighbors at Packer’s Meadow, and our members to 
share the bounty our hunters and fishermen have harvested from the wilds this season.  
Last year’s event was excellent thanks to YOU, our members, who supplied venison, 
moose, caribou, bear, elk and fish in quantities which provided a true Game Banquet.  We 
are asking our members who have had successful hunts to please bring what they can 
donate to the Club on Wednesday evenings, Sunday mornings, at any B.O.D. or General 
meeting, or contact Earl Tibbetts at 603-382-8024 or ertibb@myfairpoint.net to make 
arrangements to receive your donation. 

 

We are also asking for donations of baked goods, dishes to complement the game 
courses and desserts.  Last year, some homemade breads, wild rice and fresh baked 
brownies helped make our event a feast to remember.  Please contact any of our Club 
Officers or members of the B.O.D. if you wish to join in the preparation and hosting of the 
Dinner.  There is no charge to attend the event and it’s a great way to meet Club members, 
share stories of the hunt and see the appreciation of our guests who eagerly anticipate this 
annual event. 

 


